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January 9, 2017 

 

Mr. Keith Nienhueser 

Nienhueser Construction Excavating Co.  

1243 RD 113,  

P.O. Box 173 

Sidney, NE 69162 

 

 

Re: Schumacher II, File No. M-2001-018, Financial Warranty Increase (SI01) 

 

Dear Mr. Nienhueser: 

 

On January 9, 2017 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety increased the current Financial 

Warranty for this permit to $16,470.90, in accordance with Rule 4.2.1 of the Rules and Regulations.  

This is an increase of $7,670.90. 

 

The Division ordered amendment of the current Financial Warranty, or submittal of a new Financial 

Warranty reflecting this increase is due within 60 days from the date of this letter (March 10, 2017).  

If you wish to submit a different type of Financial Warranty, please contact me such that I may send 

you the applicable form. 

 

The Permittee for this site may be scheduled for a Formal Board Hearing for possible revocation of 

the permit after sixty days from the date of this notice, if the amount of any increased Financial 

Warranty has not been provided.     

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at (303)866-3567 x8120. 

 
Sincerely, 

Jared Ebert 
Environmental Protection Specialist III 
 
CC: Wally Erickson, DRMS  
 Barbara Coria, DRMS 
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